
County of Orange 

Solid Waste Local Enforcement Agency 

Public Notice 
Date of Notice:  July 5, 2011 

 

Notice of Solid Waste Facilities Permit Modification 
 

Facility Name:  Waste Management of Orange Transfer Station 

 

Facility Address/Location:  2050 Glassell Avenue, Orange, CA 92865 
 

Solid Waste Facility Permit No.:  30-AB-0363 

Date LEA Received Application:  April 8, 2011 

Date LEA Approved Application:  May 6, 2011 
 

LEA Findings per §21665(c):  The LEA finds that the proposed changes are consistent 

with all CEQA documents; is acceptable and consistent with all state minimum standards; 

and the proposed changes do not conflict with the existing solid waste facility permit 

(SWFP). 

 

Description of Proposed Changes:  Waste Management of Orange Transfer Station 

proposes to replace old equipment with new recycling equipment to process single stream 

recyclables.  The new equipment will be semi-automated, and along with hand-sorting, will 

separate the recyclables into their various individual commodities and bale or store them for 

shipment to third-party processing facilities.  All recyclable processing activities will occur 

within the transfer station buildings at the facility.  The facility permit will be modified to 

reflect current solid waste regulations and LEA conditions. 

 

Availability of Additional Information:  A copy of the modified permit may be reviewed 

at County of Orange Environmental Health Department.  1241 E. Dyer Road, Santa Ana, 

CA 92705.  Please call (714)-433-6000 to schedule an appointment to review the 

application. 

 

LEA Contact Information:  The Local Enforcement Agency (LEA) may be contacted by 

calling James Strozier, M-F 8 AM to 4 PM, at (714) 433-6273.  (jstrozier@ochca.com) 

 

Operator Contact Information:  The operator of the facility may be contacted by calling 

Fidel Guitierrez, M-F, 8 AM to 5 PM at (714)-685-6486. (fgutierrez@wm.com) 

 

Appeals Process Information:  For information on the appeals process to challenge the 

LEA’s approval of the permit modification, please contact Kathryn Cross of the LEA at 

(714)-433-6270.  (kcross@ochca.com) 

 


